Meeting Minutes for May 27, 2010                            
Milton Planning Board

The 28th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, May 27, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. in the Carol Blute Conference Room.   

In attendance:  Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Edward L. Duffy, Bernard J. Lynch III, Emily Keys Innes, Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the meeting minutes from April 22, and May 4, 2010 as amended and postponed the meeting minutes from May 20, 2010 until the next meeting. 

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of June 10th and 24th, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the John Cronin Conference Room at Town Hall.

3
CITIZENS SPEAK     

       Margaret Donovan of 41 Central Avenue discussed the communications between Paul Sullivan and herself. Ms Donovan stated that Mr. Sullivan is not accurate on information pertaining to trucks coming and going from the building site located at 36 Central Avenue. She also expressed her concerns about the clean up of the dirt pile and the poison ivy. Mr. Sullivan stated again that he is waiting to go before the Conservation Commission on June 8, 2010. Louise Voveris of 11 Brookside Park also spoke about the same project. 
4.
 AMENDMENT OF A SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING – 36 CENTRAL AVE 
The Board voted all in favor to close the public hearing portion of the hearing. The Board expressed concerns pertaining to the quality of the building to be built. The Board voted four in favor and one (Mr. Lynch) voting “present” relative to the written 3rd amendment. Afterward the board signed the mylar plan. 
5
PUBLIC HEARING      


The Town of Milton Wind Turbine Project was continued to June 24, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.
6.
DIRECTORS REPORT


Mr. Clark informed the board relative to;

· The Wind Energy Project now has its own web site. 
· Town Hall solar panel R.F.P needs a contractor by the end of July. There will be a web site that will show the Town’s energy savings. 

· 131 Eliot Street – owners will be meeting with Milton Village/ Central Avenue Revitalization next Wednesday to discuss their proposed mixed use project.

· 93 Eliot Street- (Fallon Building), the 2nd floor will soon be occupied by a non- profit organization. 

· East Milton Parking Study Committee picked Howard Stein Hudson as the Consultant for its  planning project
· Several telecommunication tower companies have shown interest in constructing towers on Town owned land. 

· Brush Hill Estates is considering a possible condominium conversion proposal. 

7.
NEW BUSINESS

· New Open Meeting Law ( continued to June 10th, 2010) 

· Mr. Clark will spend much of his time working out of the Selectman’s office for several months. 
· New Zoning Initiatives were discussed. Mr. Duffy spoke of trying to develop a new zoning bylaw that would allow residential buildings and perhaps others to rise above the tree lines to take advantage of Milton’s spectacular visits. Mr. Whiteside said “that this proposal would ruin the Town”.
· Possible changes to the cluster by-law were discussed. 
8.
OLD BUSINEES – MASTER PLAN

Emily Innes suggested a meeting open to the public to discuss the Master Plan perhaps in late September.
9.
 ADJOURNMENT   

The meeting was adjourned at 8:41 PM.








 _________________________








Edward L. Duffy, Secretary
 
